Staff Senate Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 18, 2013
Raburn Conference Room

Minutes

The regular meeting of the Staff Senate was called to order at 10:05 a.m. on March 18, 2013 in the Raburn Conference Room.

Members present were Haley Brink, RJ Chittams, Jim Eubanks, Keith Fields, Susan Freeman, Martha Frances Graham, Louise Huddleston, Randall Phifer, Joan Smith, Melissa Thornton, Jimmy Waddell, and Peggy Wingo. 

Ms. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 11th meeting. Ms. Graham seconded. The minutes were approved. Ms. Smith made a motion to approve the agenda, and Ms. Freeman seconded. The agenda was approved.

Mr. Eubanks informed the Senate that Dr. Zhang was added to the Scholarship Advisory Committee. Also, an ad hoc committee has been formed in order to study the environmental services promotion proposal. The Shared Governance Executive Committee is currently reviewing the Shared Governance Document. Mr. Eubanks asked that Senators review the document and submit suggestions to him to be taken back to the SGEC. 

Mr. Eubanks provided an update from the Board of Trustees meeting that was held on March 11th. There were no committee reports.

Mr. Eubanks was added to the Wellness Committee. Ms. Brink, Ms. Thornton, and Ms. Holcombe will begin work on questions for the staff attitudes survey. Once the questions are decided upon, the survey will be turned over to Dr. Luna and the Institutional Research staff for further development.

A proposed change to the student handbook which clarifies the requirements for obtaining a second degree or second major was submitted for review and approval. The change was approved by the Senate as written. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Eubanks asked the Senate to begin considering nominations to replace members whose terms will be expiring this year. He will contact nominations for approval before the Senate votes. Ms. Sharp was to have become the President in June, but since she has left the University, that position will be vacant, as well as the position of Vice President. 

Because the Senate will be holding elections soon, it will meet twice in April.

Mr. Chittams expressed concern over the recent campus security issue and how it was handled internally. He noted that the conflict that arose was not good for the University’s image, and emphasized that the staff needs to present a united front for the good of the University as a whole.
The next meeting will be April 8th. The meeting was adjourned at 11:25.


Respectfully Submitted,

Melissa B. Thornton
	



